
 

Winston-Salem City Council 

APPROVED 

March 20, 2023 
Resolution Honoring The 2022  

City Of Winston-Salem Retired Employees  

WHEREAS, there are eighty-nine City of Winston-Salem employees who have 

retired in 2022: Ronald Bell Jr., Stanley Bjorling, Anne Blackman, Vanessa Boles, Mark 

Bollinger, Todd Bowen, Anthony Byrum, Bruce Casey, Michael Coker, Jason Collins, 

Kathy Coltrane, Julia Conley, Timothy Convery, David Crews, Bennie Crockran, James 

Crump, Daryl Davidson, Carla Davis, Robin Donati, Gregory Dorn, Joseph Doss, James 

Easter, Marcus Felton Jr., Christopher Fish, Michael Fleming, Steve Fulp, James Gauldin, 

Valentin Gimenez, Alex Glenn, Jose Gonzalez, Dee-Wayne Goodson, Robert Hall, Johann 

Haney, Nancy Hargrave, Todd Hart, Bobby Hatcher, Sammy Hemphill, Diane Herndon, 

Cynthia Hill, Mary Holmes, David Honeycutt, Randy Ingram, Stanley Karboski, Brian 

Kurutz, Mike Lessard Sr., Christopher Lowder, Machell Martin, Ronald McInnis, 

Christopher McMillan, Glenn McMillan, Lisa Means, Mickey Merritt, Keith Miller, 

Marvin Mitchell, Eric Montgomery, Stephen Mueller II, Mark Myers, Robert Newlin III, 

Michael Nichols, Harold Ore, Michael Palmer, Thomas Penn Jr., Tony Pollard, David 

Reed, Rodd Ring, Debbie Roberts, Bobby Roebuck, Lisa Saunders, Tommy Scott, 

Christopher Shamel, Keith Sherard, William Shookman Jr., Christopher Sluder, Ronald 

Smith, Mark Snow, Randall Snyder, Darron Southern, Angela Sowell, Jerry Spain, Dennis 

Summers, John Tesh, Catrina Thompson, Joel Throckmorton, Steven Tollie, Christopher 

Vestal, Mark Volden, Kymberli Wellman, Morrisa Whitaker Caldwell, Jon Williams, 

Robert Williams, Lee Wright; and 

           WHEREAS, the collective years served by the retired employees totals 2,169; and 

           WHEREAS, of all the 2022 retirees, Julia Conley from the Support Services 

Division of the Police Department, and Robert Newlin III from the Construction and 

Maintenance Division of the Utilities Department have each served the longest with 36 

years of service; and 



 

Winston-Salem City Council 

APPROVED 

March 20, 2023 
           WHEREAS, the work of all City employees is valued 

and appreciated by the Mayor, City Council and the citizens of Winston-Salem. 

 

            NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Mayor and Winston-Salem 

City Council approve honoring the aforementioned 2022 City of Winston-Salem retired 

employees and wish them much success as they embark on new endeavors. 


